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Tuesday 25 April 2017

PRESENT:

Councillor Bowyer, in the Chair.
Councillor Nicholson, Vice Chair.
Councillors Mrs Beer, Mrs Bowyer, Darcy, Downie, Jordan, Michael Leaves, Ricketts and Riley.

The meeting started at 4pm and finished at 5.10pm.

Note: The full discussion can be viewed on the webcast of the City Council meeting at 
www.plymouth.gov.uk.  At a future meeting, the Council will consider the accuracy of these draft 
minutes, so they may be subject to change.  Please check the minutes of that meeting to confirm 
whether these minutes have been amended.

77. Declarations of Interest  

There were no declarations of interest.

78. Minutes  

Minutes of the meeting held on the 7 March 2017 were approved.

79. Questions from the Public  

There were no questions from members of the public.

80. Chair's Urgent Business  

There were no items of Chair’s urgent business. 

81. Grant Conditions Attached to the Funding for Adult Social Care Announced in 
the Spring Budget 2017  

Councillor Mrs Bowyer and Councillor Darcy outline the arrangements to develop Plymouth 
City Council detailed plans for additional Adult Social Care funding allocations announced 
Spring Budget 2017. 

Following a short debate and questions, Cabinet agreed to - 

1. note the three year additional funding total of £11.275m which is allocated 2017/18 
£5.800m; 2018/19 £3.660m and 2019/20 £1.815m;

2. note the requirement to pool this additional funding into the existing Better Care 
Fund (BCF) as set out in the government guidelines;

http://www.plymouth.gov.uk/


3. note the terms and conditions attached to the funding, in particular the requirement 
for Plymouth City Council to provide a quarterly finance report to DCLG, signed by 
the Section 151 Officer;

4. authorise senior officers to develop detailed plans for this additional funding in line 
with the existing delegation powers;

5. authorise senior officers to seek approval of the resultant plans with the Health and 
Wellbeing Board;

6. notes Plymouth City Council’s intention to work with NEW Devon CCG to develop 
an application to “Graduate from BCF”.


